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Thrivent is excited to showcase a few of Cleveland’s local service organizations:
The Cleveland Fire Department, First Responders, East Wind Garden Club, the Cleveland Lions Club and  

the Cleveland Athletic Club will all be on hand to showcase the great work that they do for our community, upcoming  
events, projects and fundraisers as well as how to become a member.  In addition, to learning about these  
amazing organizations: 		

East Wind Garden Club

Live Generously Locally

Hello Gardeners!
It's the most wonderful time of the year. No, ...not Christmas. It's time to join the East Wind  

Garden Club. Our dues are $15.00 a year, not too pricey. We have four indoor meetings a year,  March, April, September 
and October.

The month of May finds us digging and potting plants for our plant sale, our only fund raiser, mid-summer we gather  
for a summer social and once again for a social in winter.

We only call a club work day when one of the garden guardian's (keepers) need extra help to get a bed under control or  
it needs a facelift. When that happens, an email goes out to the club. So if you're interested, give me a jolt via email,  
TLFiedler@outlook.com or call 920-693-8553 and I will get information to you.

Thank you goes out to our wonderful Winterfest committee. They did a great job with our winter social which was held 
at Highland Lodge.

Our March 16th program has, Jamie Fink, doing virtual garden tours through some of our members' gardens and the  
April 20th program on "Peonies" will be given by, Lynn Fiedler.

If you have a gardening topic you would like to share with our club, just let me know, using the email or phone numbers  
I just gave. We'd love to hear the info you would like to present. And we don't bite..not hard anyway.

That's it for now; until next time....Happy Gardening!
Lynn Fiedler, Prez, East Wind Garden Club

•  Enjoy a free hot dog            •  CPR and AED demos             •  Sit in a fire truck             •  Win door prizes
•  Learn fire safety and experience the Survive Alive House
•  Learn how to apply for a college scholarship from the Cleveland Athletic Club and the Cleveland Lions Club

Join us at the Cleveland Fire Department 
1274 W. Washington Avenue

Saturday, April 1st
    1:00 pm to 3:30 pm

 Pre-registration is appreciated but not required.  To register, visit https://livegenerouslylocally.eventbrite.com.
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SCHNELL PLUMBING, INC.
New Installation - Remodeling Work - Plumbing Fixtures

Water Heaters - Water Softeners - Drain Cleaning

1230 Madison St.
Cleveland, WI 53015

www.schnellplumbing.com

JAKE SCHNELL

Ph: (920) 693-3409
Fax: (920) 693-3555

jake@schnellplumbing.com

1486 North Avenue • Cleveland, WI 530151486 North Avenue • Cleveland, WI 53015
920-726-4444 • 920-693-8115 • 1-800-278-2178920-726-4444 • 920-693-8115 • 1-800-278-2178

Fax: 920-693-3682  •  clevelandauto1929@gmail.comFax: 920-693-3682  •  clevelandauto1929@gmail.com

1025 North Ave, Cleveland, WI 53015
Dispatch # 1-414-831-2404

Good Toward Beverage Purchase at...

1102 West Washington
Cleveland, WI 53015

Ph: 920.693.201725¢ 25¢

Master Plumber

Make Your Everyday Better

Karen Mansker
www.pamperedchef.biz/ready4u2cook

e: pamperedbykaren@gmail.com
c: 920-207-8361

Independent Consultant

6131 Fischer Creek Rd., Cleveland WI

Cleveland Lions Club

Your Cleveland Lion’s Club hopes you are having the best start 
to your 2023 year.  We are planning quite the lineup of events  

this year and look forward to sharing them with you and seeing you there. 

The next events we have coming up are:

•  April 1st  -  Cleveland Area Non-profit Day 
                          at Cleveland Fire Dept from 1 pm – 3:30 pm

•  April 8th - Egg Your Yard!

•  May 19th & 20th - Garage Sale Brat Fry at Dairyland Park

Let us egg your yard for Easter! For the first  
year ever, The Cleveland Lions will be offering  
“Egg Your Yard.” Saturday, April 8th after  
7 pm, your Lion’s will spread eggs thru your  
yard with more enthusiasm than even the  
Easter Bunny. We do the work. We provide the  
egg  with candy inside. All this for a small  
donation. Details coming shortly! Watch the 
Cleveland Lion’s Club Facebook page to reserve 
your eggs. There will be limited orders!

Plans for the 2023 Dairyland Festival are underway. Mark your calendars for 
Saturday, August 5th and Sunday, August 6th. It will be bigger and better than  
ever before. Keep watch on our Dairyland Festival Facebook Page for all the  
excitement: www.facebook.com/ClevelandDairylandFestival

We want to thank all of the community hunters who donated their deer hides  
over hunting season! We had a lot of hides to give to the Wisconsin Lion’s Camp.  
This camp has a focus on kids and adults that are blind, deaf or who have  
diabetes. The deer hides are sold by the camp and the funds are used to operate 
the camp so any who attends is able to for free. To learn more about the  
Wisconsin Lion’s Camp ask any Lion’s Club member or check out their website  
at www.wisconsinlionscamp.com

JOIN THE LION’S: In the 2023 calendar, your Cleveland Lion’s is looking to  
grow its membership to help this growing community. We invite YOU to make  
a difference in your community. 

For information contact any Lion’s member or send a message on our  
Facebookpage. www.facebook.com/ClevelandWILions

See you soon!
~ Jennifer Brandt

Egg
Your

Yard!
Let your Cleveland 

Lions Club “Egg your 
Yard” with Easter Eggs 

filled with candy



Village Art • • • (6 
Created Goods -·-----------

1202 W Washington Ave. 
Cleveland, WI 53015

920-782-4•024
burkhards@village-art.com 

Follow us on Facebook at https':/ /tinyurl.com/6pk6v8jw 

920-782-4024
burkhards@village-art.com

Follow us on Facebook at https://tinyurl.com/6pk6v8jw

1202 W. Washington Ave.
Cleveland, WI 53015

247 Lincoln Ave. • Cleveland, WI 53015
Exhaust • Shocks • Tires • Brakes • Towing and More…

AUTO & LIGHT TRUCK REPAIR
PHONE: 920-693-8201
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FULL SERVICE
• AC
• Electrical
• Driveability
• Check Engine Lamps
• General Repair

Auto • AG • Lt Truck
Cleveland • 920-207-0368
     7325 Cedarview Rd.

Creative
Designs
Outside & In, LLC

creativedesigns.sv@gmail.com

Stacy Vogel
Landscape Design�

Landscape Design
& Consult

Garden Maintenance

Over 20 years
experience

920-693-3379
920-627-2231

gotoltc.edu | 1.888.GO TO LTC

A Huge Thank You for all the support on our Scholarship Brat Fry which was 
Sunday, February 19th.  We so appreciate all the support.  Because of all of you we  
are able to give back, to help with Scholarships to our High School Graduates.   
Seniors be sure to check out our scholarship opportunities.

Congratulations to all our lucky winners from the Raffle Tickets 
Donna Eiles - Reedsville--$250 — Donated by Cleveland State Bank
Lori Charnon - Manitowoc--$150 — Donated by Riptide Technology
Sherri Dortch - Cleveland-- $100 — Donated by T & L Services
Meredith  Opie - Cleveland-- $100 — Donated by Bing’s Electric
Jerry Vogel - Newton--$100 — Donated by Haven Bar
Mark Zschetzche - Sheboygan--$75 — Donated by Dassler Sales & Service
John Hammerlund - Cleveland-- $50 — Donated by Schmidt’s Landscaping
Hazel Wagner - Cleveland--$50 — Donated by CR Stop, Newton
Tim Genske - Cleveland--$50 — Donated by Cleveland Auto Sales & Salvage
Tim Hundt - Cleveland--$50 Gas Card — Donated by Bondes
Summer Leagues will be starting soon.  Little League, Women’s and Men’s League 

details will be available shortly.  Please let an Athletic Club Member know if you  
are interested in joining the fun at the park.  Outfield Advertising Banners are 
available.  Please let us know if you are interested in advertising at the park  
contact an Athletic Club Member for details.

 
Bonde’s Quik Mart 

Country Deli & Bakery 
Cleveland, WI 
920-693-3145 

Cleveland Athletic Club

See All Of You At The Park
Cleveland Athletic Club
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Carstens Lake Water Quality Improvement Project
Overview of Sedimentation and Treatment Basin with Sorption Technology

Carstens Lake Water Quality Improvement Project 
Overview of Sedimentation and Treatment Basin with Sorption Technology 
 

Lakeshore Natural Resource Partnership (LNRP) and partners at Stantec and the University of 
Wisconsin – Stevens Point (UWSP) are working on a design for water quality treatment along 
Pine Creek, a direct tributary to Carstens Lake.  The project was initiated as a result of a three-
year study, conducted by the Manitowoc County Lakes Association (MCLA) between 2012-2014, 
which identified high levels of phosphorus in Carstens Lake. At the time of this study, the 
amount of total phosphorus was >40 ppb 
(compared to the DNR target of 20 ppb) and 
has since increased to 97 ppb. The 2018 
Carstens Lake Comprehensive Management 
Plan recommends offline structures adjacent to 
Pine Creek for water quality treatment to 
mitigate phosphorus loading in Carstens Lake, 
and was the catalyst for this project. 

The goal of LNRP and partners is to improve 
water quality in Carstens Lake and Lake 
Michigan, create wildlife habitat, and increase 
diversity of land use within the predominantly agricultural landscape. The project will also 
highlight research conducted by UWSP, which is exploring the potential for beneficial reuse of 
slag material as a sorption media for phosphorus reduction. If successful, similar technology can 
be applied to local near-shore Lake Michigan watersheds.   

  

 

 

Draft Design – January 2023 

Lakeshore Natural Resource Partnership (LNRP) and partners at Stantec and the University of Wisconsin –  
Stevens Point (UWSP) are working on a design for water quality treatment along Pine Creek, a direct tributary to Carstens  
Lake.  The project was initiated as a result of a three-year study,  
conducted by the Manitowoc County Lakes Association (MCLA) between 
2012-2014, which identified high levels of phosphorus in Carstens Lake.  
At the time of this study, the amount of total phosphorus was >40 ppb 
(compared to the DNR target of 20 ppb) and has since increased to 97 ppb. 
The 2018 Carstens Lake Comprehensive Management Plan recommends 
offline structures adjacent to Pine Creek for water quality treatment to mitigate 
phosphorus loading in Carstens Lake, and was the catalyst for this project.

The goal of LNRP and partners is to improve water quality in Carstens Lake  
and Lake Michigan, create wildlife habitat, and increase diversity of land use 
within the predominantly agricultural landscape. The project will also highlight 
research conducted by UWSP, which is exploring the potential for beneficial 
reuse of slag material as a sorption media for phosphorus reduction. If successful, similar technology can be applied to local 
near-shore Lake Michigan watersheds.

The offline sedimentation basin, to be constructed later this year, will decrease high stream flows and allow  
particulate solids and nutrients to settle in the basin, protecting Carstens Lake and ultimately Lake Michigan from  
runoff contaminants. In addition, a secondary treatment will be provided by implementing UWSP’s sorption  
technology in the outlet berm. This will capture reactive phosphorus prior to discharge into Pine Creek, increasing  
the amount of pollution removed from the stream. The sorption technology, developed by Professor Kyle Herrman, uses  
steel furnace slag to remove dissolved phosphorus from the water stream. The UWSP lab team tested the slag  
throughout 2022 to ensure the technology is suitable for use in the field, and  
are currently in the final stage of review. So far, ecotoxicity testing results have  
been favorable, and UWSP is waiting on the final conditional approval from the 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR).

With grant funding from the Fund for Lake Michigan, LNRP and Stantec are  
hoping to begin construction in Fall 2023. UWSP staff and UWGB-Manitowoc  
Campus student interns will be responsible for maintenance and monitoring 
throughout the course of the first two growing seasons at Carstens Lake (expected  
to be 2024 and 2025) as well as collection of baseline data in 2023. During these  
first two years, UWSP will install automated sampling equipment to capture both  
high flows during storm events and subsequent sampling after each storm. Dr. Herrman’s lab at UWSP will supply  
equipment and water chemistry analysis, making it possible to monitor the levels of phosphorus and suspended solids  
in Pine Creek. UWSP will also support staff time for graduate students to monitor and evaluate samples. Additional  
funding for supporting the two-year pilot program was provided by MCLA and LNRP’s Stewardship Investment Fund. 

This project is only one step in a broader restoration process. There is a degraded wetland area located east of Pine  
Creek that will be enhanced for additional water quality benefit and habitat value.  LNRP proposes to remove invasive  
reed canary grass, excavate two shallow wetland scrapes, and install a native pollinator-friendly seed mix to the wetland  
area.  The wetland scrapes will provide additional flood storage and nutrient capture along Pine Creek, adding to the  
water quality improvement created by the construction of the offline sediment basin. 
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Cleveland Fire Department
Fire Fighters and First Responders

Cleveland Fish and Game
We would like to say thank you to everyone who participated, came to support or volunteered in 

our 6th annual ice fishing tournament! 
A couple new things happening this year. Fish and Game will now be offering a yearly scholarship for all who are  

eligible. Also, we will be hosting a concealed carry class for anyone interested. Please contact Jason Sohn at 920-207-5296 
if you would like more information on either.

Our Summer Trap League will be every Thursday evening starting in May. The captains meeting will be held  
April 6th at 6:00 pm. Must be a member to shoot. If you are interested in joining this league or have any questions, please 
 contact Justin Henschel at 920-946-4243.

41st Annual Cleveland Fishing Derby
at Hika Park

July 28th, 29th & 30th
There will be food, refreshments and raffles throughout the weekend. 

Friday night we will be having a FISH BOIL! 
Raffle winners and fishing awards will be presented Sunday at approximately 4 pm. 

For up-to-date information, please like us on Facebook at Cleveland Fish and Game.
There we will keep you updated with current news and standings. 

Our club meetings are held on the second Monday of each month at 7:00 pm.  If you are interested in seeing what our club 
is all about or interested in becoming a member, please stop by the club on South Union Road and join us for a meeting.  

Annual  BRAT FRY
Sunday, May 7th at our firehouse!!!

We could use your help ~ We are looking for First Responders and Firefighters!!! Please considering volunteering to  
help your families, friends, and neighbors... If you're interested in caring for someone in a time of need or currently  
work in the medical field, please get involved with our First Responders. Meetings are the 2nd Thursday at 7 pm.  
Our firefighters meet the 1st and 3rd Monday at 7 pm. Please call Chief Tony Meyer 920-905-1138 if you'd like more 
information!

If you know a 14-17 year old that you think would be interested in learning about firefighting, please let us know! It’s  
a hands on experience to explore the world of firefighting. Check out our Facebook page (5 Star Explorer Program) to see 
what we do! Please call Dean at 920-960-2932 if you’d like any information!

Hope to see you at the brat fry! 

There will be brats, burgers, chicken, patty melts, steak sandwiches (made to order), grilled cheese,  
and French Fries along with many HOMEMADE desserts and ice cream!  

We will have all day raffles, bucket raffles, and silent auction items~ 

This is the only fundraiser we do for our organization! Your support is very appreciated ~  
All the profits are used for training, update equipment and gear, and upkeep of the building. 



At Thrivent, we believe money is a tool–not 
a goal. As a holistic financial services 
organization, and a membership-owned 
fraternal organization, providing financial 
advice, investments, insurance, banking and 
generosity programs, we are committed to 
helping you achieve financial clarity.

I am here to help provide the guidance you 
need to live the life you want.   

Keith V. Grupe, FIC
Financial Associate
1239 West Washington Ave.
Cleveland, WI 53015
920-693-2232

keith.grupe@thrivent.com
connect.thrivent.com/keith-grupe
Facebook.com/keith.grupe.thrivent
Linkedin.com/in/keithgrupethrivent

28304  R7-20

Invested in 
helping you 
reach your goals.

Nursing Assistant Training More 
Convenient and Flexible 

Lakeshore Technical College is helping meet the continued high demand  
for Certified Nursing Assistants (CNAs) by making training more convenient  
and flexible for area residents. 

With a newly constructed 1,440 square foot training lab now open at LTC 
Manitowoc, 600 York St., Nursing Assistant program students can choose to  
learn there or at the lab on the Cleveland campus. Starting in June, students  
will also enjoy more flexibility due to Lakeshore shifting from its traditional  
structured delivery format to its newer competency-based education (CBE)  
format. The CBE format allows students to schedule their coursework during  
dates and times that fit around their work and family commitments. They can  
start almost any month of the year and take extra time to master clinical skills  
if needed. 

A recent search on indeed.com showed 127 available jobs for CNAs within a 
25 mile radius of Cleveland. By making training more convenient and flexible, 
Lakeshore expects to graduate more qualified candidates to fill those positions.

The new instructional space at LTC Manitowoc includes four simulated  
patient rooms for the lab portion of the Nursing Assistant course. The new lab 
and Cleveland campus lab will both be open a variety of days and times and an 
instructor will always be present. 

Individuals at least 16 years old may begin the Nursing Assistant program  
at Lakeshore any month except May and December. A technical diploma is  
awarded to those successfully completing the two-credit course. Individuals are  
then eligible to take the State of Wisconsin Nursing Assistant Competency 
Examination. They can seek employment as a CNA upon passing the exam  
or pursue other healthcare occupations requiring the training, such as  
radiography and advanced nursing (Registered Nurse, Licensed Practical Nurse).

CNAs play a vital role on healthcare teams. They provide direct patient care  
for hospitals, nursing homes, adult day care centers, assisted living facilities,  
clinics, and home health care services. They monitor patients’ health and help  
them with basic needs including eating, bathing, grooming, and mobility.

For more information, contact Lakeshore’s Admission Advisors at 920-693-1162 
or visit gotoltc.edu/programs-and-courses/degree-programs.
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www.clevelandstate.bank

If  it’s not .bank it’s not us!

Enhanced Security
Against Cyber Attacks

CLEVELAND
STATE BANK

Cleveland
920.693.8256

Howards Grove
920.565.6000

Elkhart Lake
920.646.3150

4 H empowers young people with the skills to lead for a lifetime.  
It’s a research-based experience that includes a mentor, a hands-on project, and  
a meaningful leadership opportunity.  Many of our graduates state that the  
greatest strength 4-H gave them was "communication skills." As a 4-H member, 
they are able to connect with others, grow as a person, and gain leadership skills.

Manitowoc County has a new 4-H Educator, Katrina Pionek.  Under Katrina's 
guidance, 4-H is growing with new programs and activities.  Welcome Katrina!

Thank you to all who supported our Candy Making Fundraiser.  Many 
compliments have been received.  

If interested in joining 4-H, please contact Heidi Belitz at belitzoo@charter.net.

Cleveland Clever Clover 4-H
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St. John St. Peter
Evangelical Lutheran Church

(920) 686-  

We provide FREE  estimates for new  
installations of heating and cooling 
equipment.  No pressure—just the 
answers you need to make an 
informed  decision. 

Go to centrevillesettlement.com  or choose to “Like” us on the Facebook site to  
learn more, see photos and learn how you can become involved. Centreville  
Settlement is a not-for-profit organization, dedicated to the preservation of the Saxon 
German culture and the farming community. 

On Feb 18th CSI had their annual meeting at Laack’s Hall in Johnsonville.

Keynote speaker Randy Kober, accompanied by three real Dinkelsbühlers!!   
Hailing from Laurentian University's McEwen School of Architecture, and with 
German family, Randy will present insights into German mediaeval timber  
framing based on his experiences in teaching traditional building and  
architecture, and living in Dinkelsbühl Germany. 

The 41st Anniversary of the group continues with timber frame repair, stone  
masonry and historic gardening.  The heritage garden produced a bounty of  
heirloom tomato, rhubarb, beans, rutabagas and potatoes for farm style lunches 
during workdays.  If you would like to volunteer to assist with the historic garden, 
contact Kathy Pearce at 920-946-1036.

Tours of the nationally significant project are available on work days by emailing 
in advance to Sarah Lutze at sdlutze@gmail.com.

Plan on joining for 2023 to work with a fascinating set of people with a  
common goal of historic restoration of rural heritage of the area while having old 
fashioned fellowship in work ethic, sharing farm style family meals and living 
through life long learning.

Several archeological digs resulted in over 7,000 artifacts being recovered at the 
Lutze Housebarn—the current major restoration project.

Work days are scheduled to begin for 2023 on April 8th and then continue  
every second and fourth Saturday of each month from April to November.  All  
are welcome. Persons wishing to be involved in the hands-on work with stone  
masonry, timbers, windows or wood related aspects are encouraged to contact  
Chris Kuehnel, Project Director at 920-693-3141. The Lutze Housebarn is located  
at 13630 South Union Road, Newton, WI  53063-9753.

Centreville Settlement Continues 
Historically Significant Work

Worship Schedule:
   Sunday School 
   (Adults, Young Adults & Children)     8:45-9:45
   Sunday morning worship	        10:00 am

1251 W. Washington Avenue
Cleveland, WI  53015

~ Sharing the gospel of Jesus Christ  
in Cleveland since 1860 ~

Midweek Lent Schedule: 
Wednesdays, February 22 – March 29

Supper at 5:30
Worship service at 6:30

Special Events:
April 6 – Maundy Thursday worship: 6:30 pm
April 7 – Good Friday worship: 1:00 pm
April 9 – Easter Sunday breakfast: 7:45 am
              Easter Sunday worship: 9:00 am

Children will decorate their own 
bags, hear the Easter Bible story, 
and go on a fun Easter egg hunt 

followed by refreshments 

Pastor Steven Wall
920-693-8612

Community Egg Hunt! Free event for ages 3-12

Saturday, April 1st - 10:30 am

Please support Centreville Settlement at the Brat Fry  
on Sunday, May 7th at the Piggly Wiggly in Plymouth

Live music, flavorful brats, juicy 1/4 pound burgers and  
home baked goods from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm

bee happy!



Chamber of Commerce

Cynthia Roeck
Cleveland State Bank

920-693-8256
cynthia@clevelandstate.bank

 Cleveland Village Hall
Mon and Thurs 10 am to 2 pm

All other hours by appointment only

GFL Environmental
920-687-2631  

 
Cleveland Post Office

920-693-8671
  Village General Line:	 920-693-8181
  Police Direct Line:	 920-693-3442
  Website:            www.clevelandwi.gov

Can be open on Friday, Saturday and/or Sunday (please indicate days below)
Fee of $6.00 covers all ads, and a number sign for your yard that will match the number on the maps.

Please be fair to other participants and pay to have your garage sale listed.
	        Questions?        Contact:    Jeffrey Haen     920-912-4775
                                                                     Susan Haen      920-693-3055
Deadline to register is May 1st.  Mail or drop off form below and $6.00 to: Susan Haen 930 Cherry 
Hill Drive, Cleveland 53015. Cost will be $8.00 if received after May 1st. No guarantee your house 
will be listed if received after May 4th. 
With the money collected last year we were able to advertise in 10 papers, on radio stations, and 
had the ad run on several websites. PLEASE LIST IF THERE IS AN ADVERTISING YOU WOULD 
LIKE US TO DO, THAT WE CURRENTLY ARE NOT TAKING ADVANTAGE OF. 
Please help to support your neighbors by getting the word out and by posting the event on your 
social media.
We handed out over 1,500 maps showing where the garages were located and items everyone was 
selling!!

34th Annual Village of Cleveland Garage Sales
		  Name: 								     
		  Address:							     
		
										        
		  Phone Number:						    
		  List of some items (five or less):				  
										        
										        
										        
                                                                                                            

Which days are you having your sale? (Circle days)      
Friday (anytime)          Saturday (8-4)           Sunday (anytime)

We are looking to find someone to take over the behind-the-scenes portion of the garage sale that we 
have been doing for several years. Please contact us to learn more and see if you would be interested.

Announcing the
34th Annual Village Garage Sales

Friday May 19th and Saturday May 20th, 2023
8 am – 4 pm


